

Nelson Town Buildings Committee

July 8, 2019

Attendees

- Dave Upton
- Dave Birchenough
- Sandy Mackenzie
- Andy Wilson
- Russ Thomas
- Earl Creasey

Guests

- Peter Martel
- Conor Hill

Action Items

- Lisa
 - Download the Greta TED talk
 - Send the Press Release to Nelson news sources
 - Grapevine
 - Websites
 - ask Kris if we can use the A/V equipment on July 30
- Sandy
 - ask Edie for a list of people who have obtained building permits
- Russ
 - Ask Kris if our programs can be put on the Library sandwich board during the week of each Thursday event.

Meeting called to order at 6:08 PM

MINUTES

- The minutes of July 1 are approved as sent by email on July 2, motion by Russ second by Andy, all in favor
- August 8 program

- Conor Hill joins us to talk about his program
- Conor Hill
 - Background on organizing around climate change
 - What he learned himself through studying the science
 - Ways of getting involved
 - He organized Keene Climate Rally
- Dave U will give an overview of the science of the greenhouse effect
- Have a sign up sheet to ask people to give their email if they want a copy of the handouts
- Dave B will introduce Conor
- August 8 Press Release
 - Press Release as brought by Lisa is approved, motion by Sandy, second by Russ, all in favor
 - Cover Letter
 - Not needed, just put the press release text under the Letterhead
 - So moved by Lisa, second by Sandy, all in favor
 - Making signs
 - Russ will ask Kris if we can put our programs on the Library sign
- Communications Committee
 - Sandy is looking for everyone who has solar or an electric car - we brainstorm a list
 - Kris Finnegan
 - Harvey Tolman
 - Duane and Kathy Schillemat
 - Rick and Betsy Church
 - Val and Tom
 - Dennis Dellagrecca
 - Sandy ask Edie for a list of people who have obtained building permits
- Town Hall Floor project and MFS additional projects
 - The Monadnock Folklore Society continues to think about additional projects to add on to the floor replacement project, with costs to be covered by Monadnock Folklore.
 - Idea of removing the stage and replacing it with staging
 - Idea of widening the current stage
 - Idea of adding removable or permanent staging to either side of the stage

- Andy feels that people may have voted to replace floor, but they would be unpleasantly surprised to see more changes.
 - Selectboard doesn't want to do any change orders to the current floor project
 - MFS needs to do a formal proposal and bring their finalized idea to Town Meeting, bringing it to Buildings Committee first.
- Motion to adjourn at 7:47 PM, motion by Sandy, second by Andy, all in favor

Next Meeting

- Tuesday July 30 5:30 PM at the Town Hall
 - Lisa will ask Kris if we can use the equipment that night
- Monday August 12
 - Writing the case for Support
 - Financial analysis